CHI YUN SCHOOL

2021-2022

Arrangement of Special Vacation in 2021/22 School Year

1st March, 2022

Dear Parents,

Hong Kong's fifth wave of COVID-19 epidemic is very severe, with the number of confirmed cases hitting record high. The Government will act in a comprehensive and decisive way to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection. The Chief Executive announced on 22 February 2022 that the Government will, during the critical period in the coming two to three months, take a series of thorough actions targeting at bringing the epidemic under control, which includes the launch of the Compulsory Universal Testing Scheme. To support this operation, the Government need a large number of testing centres. As such, the Chief Executive has announced that the Government will adjust the summer vacation arrangement of all schools in the current school year by bringing forward the holidays from July / August to March / April so that resources from all sectors can be concentrated to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection. After the epidemic has subsided, students can return to a healthy campus with peace of mind and resume face-to-face classes. The relevant details of the arrangement are elaborated as follows:

- The original summer vacation of schools will be brought forward from July / August to March / April (hereafter referred to as the special vacation). The special vacation will start from 7 March 2022, connecting the Easter Holiday, to the last day of the Easter holiday 18 April 2022. In principle, the last school day in the current school year is 12 August 2022.
- If the epidemic has subsided and the situation allows, classes will be resumed after the end of the Easter holiday 19 April 2022. We expect that primary schools may resume face-to-face classes first. For secondary schools, in order to ensure that the HKDSE examinations will proceed smoothly, face-to-face lessons will not be resumed earlier than the completion of the examinations of all HKDSE core subjects, i.e. not earlier than 29 April 2022.

For enquiries on the situation of school, please call your respective Class Teachers or Hostel Parents at 2386 2010.

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen,

Principal, Chi Yun School